


Pinehurst Beautification Committee




      Minutes, November 4, 2013





Pinehurst Fire Station

In Attendance:








Absent:

Martha O'Connor








Tim Gold

Bart O'Connor








Keith McDaniels

Virginia Fallon








Randy Murzyn

Mary Hall Koontz








Linda Tucker

Kim Gilley

Brenda Blackwell

Walter Morgan

Chris Burrows

Andy Wilkison

Lorraine Tweed

Molly Rowell

Marylyn Bonville

Nina Thayer

Diane Halleen

Co-Chair Bart O'Connor called the meeting to order at 3:30PM.

Approval of Minutes:



Mary Hall Koontz moved the October 7, 2013 minutes be accepted.

Ginsey Fallon seconded the motion; all in attendance approved.

Sub committee Report:

Triangles

Walter Morgan reported for the committee.

* The Rt. #5/#211 garden enhancements have been completed and over seeded.            

* Walt has met with DOT regarding the planned enhancement for the

    traffic circle; DOT approved recommendations.

* Irrigation is currently being installed at the triangle on Rt.# 5 & Railroad over   

   pass.

Flowers

Bart O'Connor reported for the committee.

* The last winter flower planting was completed by Molly Rowell and Linda

        Tucker at the Fields Rd./Rt #2 triangle.

     * Bart reviewed photos of flower plantings in hanging baskets and cement   

        planters this Spring and summer. All agreed the presentation was well received.

    *  Green Haven has been asked to replicate this year's order for 2014.

     2013 Christmas Decorations/Events

Martha O'Connor, Lorraine Tweed and Nina Thayer reported for the committee.

* Nina gave a report on wreath & bow sales. Sales through November 4th totaled  

   $3,665.00. The number of orders totaled 89.....significantly ahead of last year's

   total of 72. It was explained that “group orders “ were not secured this year  

   which will seriously impact the dollar objective of surpassing last year's total

   of $5,488.00.

* The Following is the schedule for wreath & bow distribution November 26th at the

   Firehouse:


10am-12-Mary Hall



2pm-4pm-Ginsey Fallon



       Linda Tucker




         Diane Halleen



      Martha O'Connor



         Martha O'Connor

                           Nina Thayer




         Nina Thayer

           12-2pm- Molly Rowell



4pm-6pm-Marylyn Bonville

                           Ginsey Fallon




        Nina Thayer



       Nina Thayer




        Martha O'Connor

                           Martha O'Connor

Bart O'Connor will be available all day if delivery is needed.

*  Natalie Dean was thanked for securing an article in The Pilot about this year's   

    wreath & bow sale.

*  600 red bows, 6” wide, with 9” tails were ordered on line, as the effort to order  

    sprinkled bows from Walmart failed due to shortage of supplies. Cost is $ .70  

    plus shipping versus Walmart's cost of $ .87/each.

*  The bid to install lights on the 20' Fraser Fir, bows on the tree, and complete   

    setup of five tree clusters was awarded to Aldena Frye Florist. Their bid of   

    $555.00 was significantly below the $1,225.00 bid submitted by Pinehurst 

    Patio.

* Bart & Martha reported they traveled to Joe Freeman's Tree Farm to select this  

   year's 20' Christmas Tree.

* Lorraine undated progress on the residential and retailer display contests. 

   Letters have been mailed to contestants and all but a few prizes have been   

   secured. Signs have been ordered

* For safety reasons Marylyn Bonville requested the downtown area be 

   shut down early for the Christmas Tree lighting this year. Walt Morgan and Andy    

   Wilkison  reported that merchant's did not want customer traffic muted. All agreed this  subject was not the purview of the Beautiful Committee, but the concern would  be communicated to proper authorities. 

 Old Business

Members were given a copy of Martha & Bart O'Connor's communication to Jeff Batton and Council members summarizing details of the five landscape projects Council approved for beautification of Pinehurst for the 2014 US OPENS. With the exception of the triangle adjacent to the Welcome Center which Molly Rowell and members of her Garden Club will design, no offer was made to design beautification plans. Andy will advise Council to address this issue.  

New Business 

Bart updated members regarding Robert Hayter's sign project. Jeff Batton confirmed Robert Hayter is recommending the demolition of the three stack stone gardens built some three years ago. Bart & Martha have expressed to John Strickland and Mayor Fiorillo Beautification Committee member's outrage regarding this recommendation. Bart expressed his personal opinion that Hayter's responsibility was “sign design & placement”, not landscape involvement.

Next Meeting

It was agreed a December meeting was not necessary.

Adjournment

At 4:4:15 PM Ginsey Fallon moved the meeting be adjourned; Marylyn Bonville seconded the motion...all agreed.

Respectfully submitted:

Bart & Martha O'Connor-Co-Chairs; Pinehurst Beautification Committee

